
 

 

Governing Board Meeting of 

September 13, 2017 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the George R. 
Gordon Education Center on September 13, 2017. The meeting began with closed session at  
4:00 p.m., followed by public session at 6:00 p.m. 

 
Highlights of the meeting follow. 
 

2017-18 Adoption Budget 

The Governing Board held a public hearing and unanimously approved the 2017-18 adoption 
budget. 

 

New Agreements Approved 

The Governing Board unanimously approved a number of agreements, including: 

 
o a new Contra Costa College (CCC) agreement with the Richmond 

Community Foundation to provide SparkPoint services, including 
financial services that support student persistence, such as budgeting, 
credit and financial coaching; 

o a Diablo Valley College (DVC) renewal agreement with Contra Costa 
County, Employment and Human Services, to provide education and 
training for foster/adoptive parents; 

o a new District Office agreement with the Contra Costa Economic         
Partnership    to provide services to enhance connection of the CCC        
Forklift, Logistics, Operations and Warehouse program for industry        
partners, including curriculum advisory, awareness of the program and              
a pre-program internship plan to increase recruitment into the courses; and 

o a Los Medanos College renewal agreement with Burton Book Foundation          
to provide textbook fund support to students who are eligible for the Burton    
Book Fund. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Vicki Gordon, President (Ward II) • Timothy J. Farley, Vice President (Ward III) •                       

John E. Márquez Secretary (Ward I) • Greg Enholm (Ward V) • Gary Walker-Roberts (Ward IV) • 

Jessica Cisneros, Student Trustee 
 



Resolutions Approved 

The Governing Board approved the following resolutions: 
 

 Declaration of September 17, 2017, as Constitution Day; 

 Recognition of National Hispanic Heritage Month, September 15, 2017,                           
to October 15, 2017, Shaping the Bright Future of America; and  

 Support for Out-of-State Travel Funding Restrictions to states that                   
discriminate against the LGBTQ+ community, including Alabama, Kansas,           
Kentucky, Mississippi, North Carolina, South Dakota, Tennessee, and Texas. 

 
 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of Paul Yeager, retired DVC chemistry professor, and 

Clair (Gus) Gustafson, retired DVC English professor. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON OCTOBER 11, 2017, BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M., 

 AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 

500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


